
 

March 21, 2017 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Vicki Schmidt, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Public Health and Welfare 

Statehouse, Room 441-E 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Schmidt: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 217 by Senate Committee on Ways and Means 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 217 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 SB 217 would update certain statutes referencing the Kansas Department for Aging and 

Disability Services necessitated by ERO 41 which consolidates the financing arm of Medicaid in 

the Kansas Department of Health and Environment Division of Health Care Finance.  The ERO 

also renames the former Department on Aging as the Kansas Department for Aging and 

Disability Services (KDADS), moves all disability waiver and mental health services from the 

Department of Social and Rehabilitation Services to KDADS, and renames the Department of 

Social and Rehabilitation Services as the Department for Children and Families. 

 

 The enactment of SB 217 would have no fiscal effect because it is a bill that makes 

technical corrections to statutory references. 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

cc: Cody Gwaltney, Aging & Disability Services  


